
ALLEMAN CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
MARCH 13, 2017 AT 7PM 

14000 NE 6TH STREET, ALLEMAN, IOWA 

 
CARMELLA JONES, MAYOR 

JOHN HATHAWAY, MAYOR PRO TEM 

COUNCIL MEMBERS, BILL STEVENS, LOREN STEINKAMP, PERRY SMITH, DAVID WILCOX. 

CITY LAWYER JAMES THORNTON 

CITY C.P.A. NICK STANLEY 

 

ALLEMAN CITY COUNCIL MET MONDAY MARCH 13, 2017 AT 7:00PM IN CITY HALL. MAYOR JONES CALLED THE 

MEETING TO ORDER AT 7:01. THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE WAS RECITED. MAYOR JONES ASKED FOR ROLL CALL. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:  JOHN HATHAWAY, LOREN STEINKAMP. DAVID WILCOX. BILL STEVENS, PERRY 

SMITH. 

CAPTAIN MARK RUSSO LIAISON FOR POLK COUNTY SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT 

CITY PERSONNEL PRESENT:  KATHLEEN LARSON.    RICHARD LONG 

JAMES THORNTON/CITY LAWYER. 

GUESTS WERE SUPERVISOR ROBERT BROWNELL OF POLK COUNTY, SHARI BEUHLER, ARLENE SAMPSON, PAUL 

SAMPSON, TAMMY AND CHRIS GOODWIN, 

THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE WAS RECITED. 

 COUNCIL MINUTES WERE READ. BILL STEVENS MOTIONED THAT THE PREVIOUS MINUTES BE APPROVED. DAVID 

WILSON SECONDED. PERRY SMITH ABSTAINED. DAVID AYE, JOHN HATHAWAY AYE AND THE PREVIOUS MONTHS 

MINUTES WERE RESOLVED. 

 

 POLK COUNTY SUPERVISOR ROBERT BROWNELL SPOKE ON THE CONDITION OF POLK COUNTY. POLK COUNTY 

BUDGET WILL BE PUBLISHED ON MARCH 15, 2017 SUPERVISOR BROWNELL RELATED THAT ALTHOUGH EVERYONE 

IS STRUGGLING NOW, POLK COUNTY HAS HAD A 5 TO 6 PERCENT GROWTH PERIOD. SUPERVISOR BROWNELL 

APPRECIATED BEING ASKED TO SPEAK AT THE ALLEMAN COUNCIL AND MENTIONED THAT HE WELCOMES CALLS 

FROM CITIZENS. THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL THANKED SUPERVISOR BROWNELL. 

PUBLIC FORUM 

TAMMY GOODWIN WITH HER HUSBAND CHRIS SPOKE TO THE COUNCIL ABOUT THE NEW OUT BUILDING ON THEIR 

NEW RESIDENCE. THEY WANTED TO MAKE SURE THEY WERE NOT BREAKING ANY POLK COUNTY OR ALLEMAN 

CODES WITH THE BUILDING.  THEY PRESENTED THE PLANS TO THE COUNCIL AFTER THEY LOOKED THEM OVER THE 

COUNCIL SAID ALL WAS APPROVED PROVIDING THE BUILDING IS NOT USED FOR A COMMERCIAL BUSINESS.  THE 

COUNCIL APPROVED THE BUILDING PROVIDING POLK COUNTY APPROVED. 

 

THE SHERIFF REPORT WAS GIVEN BY CAPTAIN MARK RUSSO. BILL STEVEN MOTIONED FOR THE SHERIFF REPORT BE 

APPROVED. DAVID WILCOX SECONDED, ALL AYES AND THE SHERIFF REPORT WAS RESOLVED 

THE STREET REPORT WAS GIVEN BY RICK LONG. LOREN MOTIONED FOR THE STREET REPORT BE APPROVED DAVID 

SECONDED AND THE MOTION WAS RESOLVED. 

JOHN HATHAWAY SPOKE ON A REVISION NEEDED TO BE RESOLVED.  THE AMOUNT RIC LONG RECEIVED FOR 

HEALTH CARE SHOULD HAVE BEEN REPORTED AS 7,750 PLUS DENTAL CARE. NOT 7000, PLUS DENTAL. 

 

APPROVAL OF FINANCIALS WAS MOTIONED BY BILL STEVENS AND SECONDED BY DAVE WILCOX, ALL AYES AND 

THE MOTION WAS RESOLVED 

 

AT 8:10 JOHN HATHAWAY ASKED IF THERE WAS ANY FURTHER CITY BUSINESS. ALL AYES AND MAYOR CARMELLA 

JONES CLOSED THE MARCH COUNCIL MEETING. 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY KATHLEEN A. LARSON/CITY CLERK 


